
 
STATE OF WASHINGTON 

DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY 
PO Box 47600, Olympia, WA 98504-7600 • 360-407-6000 

 

June 16, 2022 
 
 
 
Clyde Hill 
Sent by email only: anglelakesc@gmail.com 
 
RE: Ecology Decision on Permit Coverage for the Use of Herbicides to Manage Aquatic Plants in 

Angle Lake, King County 
 
Dear Clyde Hill: 
 
The Washington Department of Ecology (Ecology) received comments from 12 individuals about the 
application for coverage under the Aquatic Plant and Algae Management General Permit (permit) 
submitted by the City of SeaTac for the management of aquatic plants within Angle Lake in King 
County, Washington. This letter is Ecology’s response to comments. 
 
Thank you for providing your comments and input. The City of SeaTac has decided not to use 
chemical herbicide treatments on Angle Lake. Instead they plan to use only mechanical control 
methods for Fragrant Water Lilly in certain areas of the lake. More details are available in the 
attached letter from Mike Fitzpatrick. 
 
As a result, Ecology will not be issuing permit coverage for Angle Lake at this time. 
 
If you have questions about this letter or the permit please contact Shawn Ultican at (360) 870-3492 
or at shawn.ultican@ecy.wa.gov. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Jeff Killelea, Manager 
Program Development Services Section 
Water Quality Program 
 
Enclosure:  Letter from Mike Fitzpatrick, Parks Projects & Operations Manager, City of SeaTac 

cc:  Shawn Ultican, Aquatic Pesticide Permit Specialist, Water Quality Program
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